Freedom of Information Act 2000 – VAT on enforcement fees 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Please can you advise how VAT on enforcement fees is charged by its high court enforcement providers during the course of execution of Writs of Control issued on behalf of the Council. Please can you specifically confirm whether the VAT is charged to Judgment Debtors or is in fact charged to the Council? 

Answer:

VAT is charged to the Council.

If it is the case that VAT on High Court Enforcement Fees is not charged to Debtors then please provide details of the Councils policy on VAT charges and whether any legal advice was obtained by the Council in developing its policy.

We cannot recover VAT in relation to High Court Enforcement. 
HMRC Advice Notice VBNB41720 states; Sheriffs are aware that, although judgment debtors pay the cost of sheriffs’ enforcement fees, the supplies are always to the creditors. VAT invoices for the services must be addressed and sent to the creditors. Any documents issued to debtors should make it clear that they are not VAT invoices. From https://www.gov.uk/hmrc-internal-manuals/vat-business-non-business/vbnb41720. 
No legal advice was sought. Internal VAT expertise was sought.  


If any legal advice was obtained then please provide a copy of that advice.

Not applicable.


Please can the Council also confirm that it pays a £75 fee to its high court enforcement provider in respect of the enforcement of each and every Writ of Control enforced on behalf of the Council where that enforcement proves to be unsuccessful. If they don’t, can they please tell us what arrangements they have in place that negates the payment of this fee?
We can confirm that the Council pays a £75 fee to its high court enforcement provider.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


